
Minutes of Nunnington Parish Council held in the Village Hall on Tuesday 25th October 20022 

 

1. Apologies were received from Mr James Clive. 
2. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and signed as a correct record.  
3. Matters arising. The clerk reported she had spoken to AOB office to make sure they were 

aware of the state of the two log seats. 
4. There was no objection to the planning application from Mr Wharton for St Hilda’s House 
5. Precept it was decide to apply for the same amount as last year. £1500.  
6. The clerk explained that she had sent in the grant application form for renewing the hand 

rail leading up to the church and had asked if applying for more salt would be considered, 
the answer was negative. The Chairman said he would make some enquires about getting 
more salt heaps. Mary Thew had met Councillor George Jabbour to show him the hand rail 
and he suggested a video to show the extent of the decline in the safety of the present one. 
From the floor Mr Deedes asked about swift boxes. It was decided that he would look 
further into these 

7. Dr Phillips reported on the leaking pipe at the pumping station. The clerk to contact YW. 
8. From the floor, Mr Andrew Clive explained about the split in the walnut tree at Jubilee Farm 

and planting trees for the Queen’s Jubilee and the King’s coronation. The Chairman said that 
with money raised from the jubilee party and with the village hall and the estate hopefully a 
tree could be planted, perhaps by the war memorial. 

9. From the floor Mr Jack asked about the rural planning and Mr Deedes asked for the PC to 
write to RDC however the Chairman explained that there was to be a meeting “Let’s talk” 
with James Draper from RDC to discuss the future and that would be a time to voice any 
concerns. 

10. There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.00.  The next meeting scheduled for 
Thursday Feb.16th 2023 


